
Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the House Health 

Committee, 

    Thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill 248. My name is Jennifer 

Neal and I was a Medical Sales Representative and Area Sales Manager as my career until my retirement 

at the age of 55. I am a proponent of this HB 248 Bill because I strongly believe the residents of the great 

state of OH deserve a choice on receiving an EUA, quick to the market, vaccine and it should not be 

mandated nor made a requirement for employment. I am very aware of all of the research on these 

vaccines and the great risks and side effects these are causing many Ohioans. Subjecting children to this 

makes me sick to my stomach. I have never been against vaccines in the past but my research on these 3 

available in the US is appalling and very dangerous to anyone who receives it. I have uncovered the 

aborted fetal cell lines have been used to test and create these vaccines which 100% goes against my 

Catholic religious beliefs as a pro-life advocate. My entire family will not be taking this vaccine and while 

we have lived our whole lives in Ohio and would like to continue to live here, I will move to Florida or 

Texas or another state where their government is not requiring such communist rules if need be. I thank 

you for taking the time to consider my voice and look forward to the passing of this House Bill as the 

United States of America needs to remain a “free” country as many fought and died for this in the past 

to make it this way. Sincerely, Jennifer Neal 


